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6th PTA Executive Meeting Minutes

Date and Time: November 14, 2024 (Thursday), 1:30 PM — 2:15 PM Location: Japanese
School Conference Room (including Google Meet) Attendees: Principal Matsuura, Mr.
Okazaki, Mrs. Yamamoto, Mr. Noguchi (Senior), Mr. Hayashi (Grade 1), Mrs. Watabiki (Grade
2), Mr. Yanagisawa (Chairman), Mr. Araw (Vice Chairman), Mr. Sekimoto (Treasurer), Mr.
Sudo (Secretary) Total: 10 people (titles omitted)

1. Information from the School/Office (from Principal Matsuura)

Number of Students (As of December 1, 2024)

Grade 1: 7 studentsGrade 2: 7 studentsGrade 3: 6 students
Grade 4: 4 students Grade 5: 2 students Grade 6: 2 students
Junior High 1st Year: 1 student Junior High 2nd Year: 5 students
Junior High 3rd Year: 1 student

Total: 35 students, 28 families

Transfer Information: Same as the November report

2. Events

e November 15 (Fri): Math open class (5th and 6th periods) with Mr. Daichi Matsumoto from
Japan. 8 parents attended.

November 24 (Sun): School FUN DAY with 121 participants.

December 16 (Mon) - 19 (Thu): Parent-Teacher Consultations from 15:30 to 16:30.
December 21 (Sat) - January 5 (Sun): School holidays.

December 23 (Mon): Visit to the US military base (optional participation).

January 6 (Mon): Opening ceremony of the new term.

3. Others

1. Thank you for your cooperation with SCHOOL FUN DAY.
2. Thank you for responding to the school evaluation survey, English survey, and school trip
survey. We will compile the results and use them for next year's initiatives.

2) Reflections on School Fun Day

Yanagisawa: By outsourcing the curry and mochi rice, | think the preparation and the event itself
went smoothly. Since it was a sudden event, | would like to schedule it from the previous year. Both
curry and mochi were left over, so it might be better to order less. Everyone ended the day with
smiles, so it was a good event.

Sudo: The order for curry and mochi rice was optimal. We made too much, so it would be better to
make less. It was great that the supplementary school and the full-time school had a chance to



interact through games, as there are few opportunities for interaction. By scheduling it in advance,
we might increase the number of participants.

Yamamoto: There were many participants from the supplementary school, and we were able to
interact. Since the reception was handled only by full-time staff, it took time to confirm. It would be
better if both supplementary and full-time staff handled the reception. It might be okay to charge a
fee, especially if we invite external participants.

Perez: We participated after practicing various things like making mochi.
Sekimoto: | participated in the mochi-making and enjoyed it with the mochi team.

Okazaki: It might be better to divide the volunteer roles more finely and work together more
cooperatively.

Yanagisawa: It would be good to have junior high students help with mochi-making and other
activities.

3) About TOMODACHI MARATHON

Sponsors have almost been gathered, and preparations are progressing. TOMODACHI cards are
being sold. Volunteers have almost been gathered, so those who can participate in the RUN are
encouraged to join.

4) Photobook

The group photo was taken last week. For those who were absent on the day, we will take photos
later and combine them. Class photos have been uploaded to Google, so please create the assigned
pages.

5) From the School Board

Although the number of students is decreasing, the management is going better than last year due to
the holding of Japanese conversation classes and donations. Rather than being a school only for
Japanese people, it is necessary to create a school that can also attract external people. We aim to
change the school name and utilize the website.

6) Future Plans

e January 12: TOMODACHI RUN
e February 5: Open Class and PTA General Meeting
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